
 

 

Minutes February 28, 2017 
 
The City of Langdon Place held its regular monthly meeting at the John Knox Presbyterian Church.  
Mayor Frank called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  
 
Present at the meeting:   Mayor Mike Frank, Commissioners Kathleen Snyder, Charlie O’Bryan, Aaron 
Hardy, Attorney Stan Chauvin III and City clerk/Treasurer Theresa O’Bryan.  
 
Guest attending the meeting: Phil Means, W J Thompson and Don & Karen Atkinson 
 
Absent from the meeting: Scott Scinta 
 
The minutes from the January meeting were read. Council member O’Bryan made a motion to accept the 
minutes as read.  Council member Hardy seconded it.  It passed in favor of accepting the minutes 4/0. 
 
Old Business: It was reported that the View organization now has over 400 signatures for their petition to 
have the rezoning meeting at a sight in the east end of Louisville at an evening time.  The attorney is 
Kevin Smith. 
 
Attorney Chauvin had sent a letter out about the box truck parking on Blossom Lane.  Attorney Chauvin 
said the City may want to amend the truck and trailer ordinance to better suit the needs of the city. 
 
Chauvin said he may ask for a meeting with Candie Atkinson to see where the city is on the annexation 
revisal. 
 
New Business: The Phase ll of the tree planting will begin in the next few weeks.  A list of the tree types 
and addresses was presented to the council.  There was concern about how snow plowing would affect the 
newly planted trees if the city were to have a winter snow storm. 
 
Mayor Frank suggested that the city wide yard sale be scheduled for May 20th and the Junk Day pickups 
be on Friday May 26th and Oct. 27th.  The council wanted to get larger yard sale signs made in order to 
attract more attention. 
 
Council member Hardy left messages with several leaf removal companies to get quotes.  He hopes to 
have more information available at the next meeting. 
 
Sanitation Report: None 
 
 Finance Report:  The monthly bill report was presented to the council for review.  Council member 
Snyder made a motion to approve the bills and Council member Hardy seconded it.  It passed  
4/0 in favor.   
 
Beautification Report: Lawco is revising the quote for the maintenance of the entrances way grounds.  It 
was suggested to eliminate the mulching from that contract.  The council felt that it is in the best interest 
of the city to have the arborist (Kristin Booker) to work closely with the company chosen to mulch the 
trees.  She does not recommend volcano mulching as was done in the past. 
 
Council member O’Bryan has decided on the correct specs for the painting of the mailboxes. He will 
inform the residents that will be getting new mailbox units know before the process of replacing begins. 
 
 



 

 

Street Lights: None 
 
Welcoming Committee: None 
 
Streets: None 
 
Webpage: A resident stated that the Courier Journal attachment on the web site would not pull up.  Mayor 
Frank will inform Council member Scinta to have that corrected. 
 
Sidewalks: None  
 
Reach Alert: None 
 
Street signs:  None 
 
Security Report: None 
 
 The next meeting will be March 28, 2017 at 7:00 p.m. 
 
There was no further business; Mayor Frank adjourned the meeting at 8:15 p.m. 
 
                                                         Respectfully submitted, 
                                                         Theresa O'Bryan 
 


